Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC)
MINUTES
 The Statewide Independent Living Council held a meeting on May 7th and 8th, 2020 Zoom virtual conference meeting. Chairperson Danny Cottonham, presided.  
 Present:  
1. Ainsworth, Jamie(Day  1,2)

2. Baker, Kandy  (Day  1,2)

3. Bristo, Rashad  (Day1, 2)

4. Cottonham, Danny(Day  1,2)

5. Duplechine, Jamie(Day  1,2)

6. Egle, Jill(Day  1,2)
7. Fuselier, Rocky (Day  1,2)

8. Gray, Anita (Day 1 )

9. Granger, Mitch(Day 1,2)

10. Guillory, Michelle (Day  1,2)

11. Hennessey, Sharron(Day  1,2) 
12. Morales, Rosemary (Day 1,2)

13. Nguyen, Steven (Day  1,2)

14. Polotzola, Bambi  (Day 1 ,2)

15. Taylor, Erick (Day 1,2)

16. Viltz, Rosezella (Day  1,2)

Absent: 
1. Gray, Anita (Day 2 )

SILC Staff Present

1. Lewis, Jessica 

Guest:

2. Gale Dean-NH
3. Melissa Bayham-LRS
4. Alisha Garson - RIL
5. Melanie Washington-GODA
6. Jamar Ennis-GODA
7. Wilma Jackson -VA
8. Yavonka Archrage-RIL
9. Eleonora -LRS
CALL TO ORDER AND INTRODUCTIONS
SILC Chairperson, Danny Cottonham, called the meeting to order at 1:15PM, and asked everyone to briefly introduce him or herself. Danny asked A. Harrell  to call roll to determine if a quorum is present. A quorum was present.

MISSION STATEMENT
The ED read aloud the council’s Mission Statement. Danny Cottonham informed members to adhere to the ground rules.

CHAIRPERSON COMMENTS
 The Chair stated comments regarding Covid- 19 and how life is as we know it.  He also acknowledge the passing of A. Harrell mother and Erick T. cousin, Bambi and Melanie having Covid, as well as April Dunn passing.   He has asked for a moment of silence.  On to a positive note, he congratulated Anita on her engagement and Michelle on her daughter wedding, graduation and her birthday. Mitch stated that he would like for the SILC to do the pledge of allegiance at beginning of meeting. He stated he would like to continue to pass the torch of positivity for the meeting. All members participated in a numbers game regarding positive thoughts. Ground rules where restated.  

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA
Danny Cottonham asked members to review the agenda for any corrections.  Corrections were documented by the Director. Steven N. motioned, and Erick T. seconded to approve the agenda. There were no objections and the agenda was approved.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:
The council reviewed the minutes from February 6th and 7th, 2020. There was a motion to approve the minutes by Erick T. and seconded by Antoinette H. Mitch needed a correction of day present, present for both days. Correction for Jay Cochran. There was no opposition and the minutes were approved with corrections. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT
 This is the report from February until now. The ED asked the SILC who wants to go to NCIL and that it will be virtual conference this year. She made acknowledgement   of the 30th ADA anniversary march that was supposed to take place that will not.  Danny asked to find out if more people can participate since it will be virtual and get back to SILC. The SILC will vote on executive committee in August per chair. Persons up to be re-appointed before August meeting per the new policy are Mitch and Dayran. Rosemary and Kandy will be transitioning someone else from her office to be on SILC when she terms off in October.  Michelle will be transitioning someone from her office because she received a new position and Roszella terms off in December. An update regarding new members will be once confirmed by the Senate, they will be appointed to the council and the ED will then send out letters to the persons that were not chosen.  In regards to the SPIL. The plan to start public comment will happen right after this SILC meeting is adjourned. All SILC programs has been put on hold until next year because of the Covid-19. This will include the Job fair and Gala. Congratulations to the CILs on their additional funding from the COVID-19 Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES Act) supplemental funding. Details below. 

· The amount of CARES Act funding the state received;

· 1,015,215

· How much each CIL received;

· LA SOUTHWEST LOUISIANA INDEPENDENCE CENTER, INC. 229,946          

· LA NEW HORIZONS 300,721         

·  LA NEW ORLEANS RESOURCES FOR INDEPENDENT LIVING INC 331,054       
·  LA BATON ROUGE RESOURCES FOR INDEPENDENT LIVING INC 153,494

BUDGET UPDATE
Jessica went over the IAT numbers. Nothing has changed. Melissa stated some technical edits that would need to change.  Steven asked for a copy of the IAT.  The Chair signature will be added to the IAT. The ED read out YTD numbers for the SILC budget. She also called out the name of the persons receiving checks from the last SILC meeting. 
SPIL GOAL# 3: Objective 2: Activity 2: Continue partnering with other CILs and disability-related organizations to foster best practices.
Update from LRS 

LRS currently has 9,208 participants in Vocational Rehabilitation and 2,098 in Pre-ETS only cases. LRS currently has Orders of Selection 1-4 open, and Order of Selection Group 5 remains closed; however, LRS currently does not have any participants on the waiting list. LRS is in the process of making edits as requested by the Rehabilitation Services Administration on our State Plan. These edits are due tomorrow. LRS is in the process of developing procedures for electronic signatures. We anticipate that these procedures will remain in place even after the pandemic to offer an additional method of obtaining signatures on required documents. During the Stay at Home order, LRS is providing services as much as we can. As feasible, services are being offered virtually. LRS consumers who choose to not participate in services at this time are being placed in interrupted status until they are ready to resume services. Unemployment Insurance: A limited number of LRS employees are still providing UI support. LWC has instructed their contractor to begin captioning the informational UI videos. The Secretary of Education has requested waivers to extend the Period of Performance for the VR grant for FFY 19 and to waive the 15% set aside for Pre-Employment Transition Services for FFY 20. These waivers have not yet been approved by Congress. 

Update from Elderly Affairs- Michele Guillory

COVID-19 closed COA meal sites on the 19th of April. .All funds and services have been re-routed to meals and core transportation services.  Meals are either “grab or go" for the seniors that can drive or delivered to the senior's home.  Have added new clients to this.  Medical Transportation is on PRN.  Some agencies are now doing shopping for the seniors instead of transportation to the grocery/pharmacy. We've received 2 separate COVID funding grant awards ($12 Million) and are awaiting a $750K Aging and Disability Resources Grant to assist with applications for economic stabilities. Received funding for Busdsman program and will get on July 1. This will extend their current roles. 
 Updates from OCDD- Rosemary Morales
Working on redesigning vocational services in a group and OCDD has completed all regions for trainings regarding supported employment with around 450 people to participate.  This was a grant from DD council. OCDD just received the leadership report and will base redesign off this. The leadership group will deliver findings from report in the next month or so. OCDD did have a state transition plan produced for public comment on ending on March 31st.  Residential option waiver is being amended and in-home care services and adult daycare services is being added. Public comment for this ended on May 1st. OCDD did make exceptions to the CMS rule regarding some of the consumer. All day programs where shut down.  Still trying to figure out how to reopen day programs and will look at logistics of that.  OCDD is thinking about telehealth or small group.  OCDD website has a tab regarding any updates thus far.  
Update from GODA  

 Bambi gave an update for GODA. GODA has been working from home since March 31st but the office has been giving updates regarding all councils in the office and assisting with Constituent Services regarding individuals with disabilities.  They also have been managing EMDAC meetings and stated who are all on the call.  Also, GODA has been having zoom meetings regarding GACDA.  Legislative sessions started on Monday and if any bills SILC wants to put on the radar, please let GODA know. Bambi also asked that everyone to listen in on the session to keep up with what’s going on. In the Newsletter that just went out, a lot of links are in the letter regarding resources and information. Bambi thanks Danny for remembering April and her memorial will be July 31st. 
SPIL GOAL #2: Objective 2: Activity 2: Advocate for improvement on transportation issues that affect individuals with disabilities

DOTD Public Transit has been included in the CARES Act to maintain transportation to rural general public providers throughout Louisiana.  The funds will allow for 100% federal share.  These funds will be immediately applied to current FY 2020 contracts to support operational expenses for transit and will continue through FY 2021 operating contracts.  Transit operators continue to raise standards regarding cleanliness and safety of riders and drivers.  The unprecedented circumstances are proving challenging, but we are optimistic that the critical function of rural transit will continue to provide services throughout Louisiana.

SPIL GOAL #1: Objective 1: Activity 1: CILs provide updates at each SILC meeting
Update from @Southwest Louisiana Independence Center (@SLIC)-Mitch 
Since the last report to the SILC on 2/6/2020 the following events have occurred:

@SLIC received a grant in the amount of $5,000 from a local foundation to purchase Assistive Technology that will be used to help streamline services, increase efficiency and productivity.  The devices will help our agency become “green” thereby reducing usage of paper and cutting down on waste.  @SLIC also intends to utilize the technology for training and caregiver orientation.  Other pieces of the equipment will be utilized by @SLIC staff when working with students with disabilities in the Pre-ets program funded through LRS.      

	iPad
	8

	Case
	8

	Pencil
	4

	Dell Vostro Small Desktop
	2

	Topaz Signature pad
	2


@SLIC’s new web page is up and running as of March 4/14/2020 the address is WWW.SLIC-la.org .On March 11th @SLIC hosted The Governor’s Advisory Council on Disability Affairs’ (GACDA) Housing Committee meeting, the goal was to get advocacy information out to individuals with disabilities.  Sharon Hennessey, Melanie Washington and Bambi Polotzola were the presenters.

COVID – 19, Calcasieu Parish Schools close March 13th, Stay at Home Order in Effect March 22nd. These are the @SLIC services affected by COVID 19

· Pre-ets – shut down because of school closing 

· Supportive Employment – shut down due to social distancing

· Louisiana Commission for the Deaf

· SSP program

· Hard of Hearing equipment

· Hearing Aid Program

@SLIC services currently in operation are IL services via telephone and online communication. The @SLIC interpreting Coordinator and contractual interpreters are providing services during this Pandemic and all interpreting needs requested from @SLIC was met. All HCBS services are in operation due to Essential Health Care Worker status.

· @SLIC increased all Essential DSW health care workers salaries immediately upon news of stay at home order. 

· A substantial amount of overtime is currently being paid out in order to keep consumers safe from too many staff entering the homes.

· All Case Coordinators are assisting consumers obtain food and medical items.  This is being done by purchasing the product then delivering it to the homes.  This was difficult at first due to lack of Personal Protective Equipment (PPE).  

· @SLIC has spent more than $8,000 dollars on PPE at this time.     

@SLIC office administration worked in the office nearly every day while other support staff worked from home and in the office utilizing skeleton screw rotating shifts.  

Seven part-time staff were furloughed at the end of March due to programs shutting down, but called back to work May 6th.

Staff are practicing safe distancing when meeting with consumers at SIC.  Consumers are met at the front door under a covered pavilion, they are then issued a mask and met by a staff who also wears a mask to prevent the spread of COVID 19.  

· Types of service provide like are HAP, Loaner closet, Information and Referral, etc. 

@SLIC is slowly reopening all services utilizing: 

· Small Business Administration Loan/Payroll Protection Plan ($825)

· ACL COVID -19 Response Funds ($229,000)
Update from New Horizons Independent Living Center (NHILC) –Gale Dean
“ZOOM” is the name of a way to hold meetings on the Internet. Now, it has almost become a verb. For example, today we are “zooming.” And “zooming” has become a once or twice daily event in our current environment.

New Horizons Independent Living Center has been closed to visitors since March 17. However, if you visit our website or listen to our voicemail, we are still continuing to work and are OPEN. We are continuing to provide the supports and services that people with disabilities need to live independently in their own homes and communities.

Today’s report is focused not on our being CLOSED, but is focused on being OPEN. Today’s report will focus on our current and ongoing services which are directly related to the New Horizons Program Plan for 2019 – 2020, while highlighting the State Plan for Independent Living (SPIL) goals that New Horizons is addressing through the New Horizons work plan. As a reminder, the SPIL goals are #1: Increased Overall Awareness; #2: Increased Participation in IL Initiatives; #3 Innovative Development Strategies; #4 SILC Autonomy.

The New Horizons Work Plan is:

1 - Promote New Horizons and independent living through maintaining an updated website and social media: We are continuing to update our website nhilc.org on at least a monthly basis. The monthly updates can be found on the middle tab of our website titled NEWS HORIZONS. We have continued to use our Facebook page for updates and postings of interest. We still maintain a Twitter page but have not been as active with posting in recent months. This is linked to SPIL Goal #1 of Increased Overall Awareness.

2 - Maintain ongoing staff and Board training: We have participated in numerous trainings, webinars and teleconferences during this past quarter. Our Board of Directors had planned their annual Saturday retreat for April 4 for the purpose of training but this event was cancelled until further notice. We are considering returning to providing short trainings during every Board meeting. It should be noted that approximately a year ago, our Board changed their By-Laws so that meetings could be held by teleconference and that those who attended by teleconference could be counted towards the quorum. Our past two Board meetings have been totally by teleconference. This is also linked to SPIL Goal #1 of Increased Overall Awareness.

3 - Continue ongoing research of alternative/additional funding sources: We continue to research ways to fund our services. One of our programs, the Volunteer Income Tax Assistance program, received a $1000 grant/financial support from Louisiana Healthcare Connections, $100 from the Riverside Rotary Club, and a case of copy paper from Bancorp South. We are awaiting the results of our grant to the Beaird Family Foundation for funding to build and maintain a fully accessible, ADA-compliant website. We are very hopeful about this grant but plan to make such a website a reality, even if we do not receive the grant. This is linked to two SPIL Goals of #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives and #3 of Innovative Development Strategies.

4 - Continue to host an annual event to benefit consumer services and increase disability awareness: This year’s annual event happened on May 5 with early giving beginning April 21. We participated in the Give for Good online giving event and our total donations were $2101, an increase from last year’s event. We exceeded our goal of $2000. Information about New Horizons and our services was posted online as a part of our Give for Good profile. This is linked to two SPIL Goals of #1 of Increased Overall Awareness and #3 of Innovative Development Strategies.

5 - Continue to partner with other CILs and disability-related organizations to foster best practices: Since the last SILC meeting, we have attended SILC Congress in San Diego. We have participated in national ZOOM meetings with other CILs. We have maintained telephone contact with other CILs. This is linked to two SPIL Goals of #1 Increased Overall Awareness and #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives.

6 - Continue to actively participate in the Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC) for the realization of the State Plan for Independent Living (SPIL): We strive to attend every SILC meeting and teleconference. We have participated in developing the SPIL. This is linked to SPIL Goal #4 of SILC Autonomy.

7 - Provide the supports and services necessary to transition consumers from nursing facilities or other institutions to live in their own homes and communities: We have had telephone discussions with at least one potential transition of a consumer. Our Director of Independent Living went to the nursing home but was not allowed to enter due to the virus. The consumer came outside for the meeting and social distancing was maintained. Progress on his transition is currently in a holding pattern. We also assisted a homeless consumer move to permanent housing. She had, off and on, been living in a motel. This is linked to SPIL Goal #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives.

8 - Continue youth transition initiatives as a core service in addition to Information and Referral, Advocacy, Skills Training, Peer Support, and nursing home Diversion/Transition: Just prior to March 17, staff attended a transition fair at Bossier Parish Community College (BPCC). Our monthly Alexandria support group is at least half comprised of youth. However, they have not met since February because of COVID-19. This is also linked to SPIL Goal #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives.

9 - Maintain the Employment Network Ticket to Work programs as a means of increasing the independence of consumers and accessing additional funding: We have continued intake of Ticket to Work consumers through telephone calls and Facetime or other video messaging. One of our Ticket consumers was hospitalized with COVID. He is employed by the hospital. He is now back to work. Ticket to Work through Social Security is considered one of our alternative funding sources. Alternative funding sources are mandated for the Centers. Ticket to Work remains a profitable funding source for New Horizons but we know that we will eventually see the results of COVID-19. This is linked to two SPIL Goals of #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives and #3 of Innovative Development Strategies.

10 - Continue to promote services to people who are deaf, hard of hearing, or have speech impairment through provision of ASL interpreting, acquisition of hearing aids, and distribution of telecommunications access equipment: We have not been able to provide these services as easily as in the past due to the pandemic. However, our Independent Living Specialists have been creative in the provision of these services as possible while working mostly remotely. Our Louisiana Commission for the Deaf contract is also an alternative funding source.  Our contract reimbursement will be much less than usual for April and the coming months. One aspect of our deaf services is that we provide a Video Phone in our office for use by our consumers who are deaf. We have been unable to continue use of the Video Phone while our office is closed to visitors. We are, however, maintaining frequent contact with our consumers who are deaf through either Facebook video messaging or Duo video messaging. This is also linked to two SPIL Goals of #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives and #3 Innovative Development Strategies.

11 - Continue participation in the Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program, providing consumers who are employed and other eligible persons with the means to file free taxes in an accessible environment: New Horizons had steady tax appointments prior to March 17. After a delay in trying to figure out how to continue in a “contactless” way, we started scheduling appointments for taxpayers to drop them off to us by driving to the back door of the office, honking their horn, and then we come out with a box for them to drop their information. We then quarantine the box for 3 days. Intake is completed over the phone and tax outcomes are reported over the phone. Signatures for e-filing are gotten when they pick up their completed taxes. They put their signed paperwork in a box, which we again quarantine. We can then e-file. We have completed approximately 260 income taxes. We plan to continue as possible at least until the July 15 due date. This is linked to three SPIL Goals of #1 of Increased Overall Awareness, #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives, and #3 of Innovative Development Strategies.

12 - Continue to provide independent living supports through attendant services: Our Monroe and Shreveport offices are continuing to provide services in the homes of consumers. With PPE as an issue, we paid a local sewing shop to make 154 masks and distributed them to our staff. So far, we have not had any staff or personal care consumers diagnosed with COVID-19. We did, however, have one DSW who was quarantined for 14 days due to coughing. We paid her for her work time missed due to the quarantine as we have been federally mandated for that. She is now back to work. This links to 2 SPIL Goals of #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives, and #3 of Innovative Development Strategies.

13 - Continue to participate in Emergency Preparedness/Relief activities to ensure that the needs of people with disabilities are met in time of disaster: New Horizons has participated in phone calls with EMDAC (Emergency Management Disability and Aging Coalition) regularly throughout the COVID crisis. We are in the process of distributing $35 Wal-Mart cards to 50 consumers through the generosity of LA Healthcare Connections. We are also planning to use our CARES Act to provide for the COVID-related needs of our consumers. This is linked to two SPIL Goals of #2 of Increased Participation in IL Initiatives and #3 of Innovative Development Strategies.

Please let me know if you have any questions about New Horizons, our services, our work plan, and how our work plan links to the State Plan for Independent Living.

New Horizons has received funding of $300,721 through the CARES Act. This will be used for COVID-19 related costs incurred by our Center, our staff, or meeting the COVID needs of our consumers.

We have applied for the Paycheck Protection Program at the direction of our Board of Directors. We were eligible and have been approved for the amount of $167,500. However, we have not received the funding at this time. 75% - 100% will be used for payroll.

New Horizons has continued to serve as the fiscal agent for the SILC. The current balance of SILC funds remains at $2850.

Finally, we are saddened by the death of one of our New Horizons Board members, Donna Zilska. We are also saddened by the loss of our consumer and former New Horizons team leader, Nitasha Johnson. May God bless us all with his mercy and protection!

Update from Resources on Independent Living (RIL) - Yavonka G. Archaga

RIL Quarterly Update

 New Orleans office Day of Service- RIL participated in the annual MLK parade and community resource fair that was held in Kenner. There were approximately 200 people in attendance. Jefferson Parish council members, city and religious leaders discussed harmony and efforts within the parish.  We provided the community with information regarding services provided by RIL.   Other community groups were also in attendance and provided information, as well. NORD (New Orleans Recreation Department) Special Needs ball- participated in the Mardi gras ball and provided outreach services. Mardi Gras Accessible Seating- RIL worked in partnership with the City of N.O. to provide an accessible viewing area for persons with disabilities.  As usual we provided consumers with complimentary bags that included information on our services, other community and support agencies and information to assist with navigating the city (specific to accessibility needs). City worked with Touro to secure alternative area on St. Charles for accessible viewing.  Due to pending liability insurance and other issues, the area will not be utilized until the next carnival season. Developed a recycled throw area to obtain donations for the ARC or other organizations that host Mardi gras festivities for consumer’s .Celebrity- Wendell Pierce Visited with consumers in accessible area on Mardi gras day.  His dad was one of the consumers in the stand. Nursing home transitions- RIL is currently working with Ombudsman and an Attorney with legal aid to transition consumers.  (1 case in Jefferson parish, 1 in St. Tammany) while developing future collaborations to assist with more nursing home transitions. * Cases are on hold due to COVID 19

BR- Office- Email correspondence was sent to the landlord regarding the concerns of ramp placement and accessibility.  His response stated the building was grandfathered in and no further action would be completed. Email correspondence was made concerning the faded paint on handicap parking sign/ area.  He did not respond. Information provided to SILC regarding requested contact information. RIL staff also contacted the zoning office re: other issues (electrical fire) to make a complaint to have an inspection on the building.  Staff has begun searching for alternative office space and anticipate moving this year 

New Business
Ethics and orientation was brought up by the Chair and that everyone needs to turn it in by June 20th. 

Danny discussed writing a letter from SILC regarding the ADA code for the building RIL is located in, Baton Rouge. An update was given that the building was grandfathered in and no further action would take place per the owner.  RIL has had an electrical fire since last meeting and in talks with zoning to get this resolved. RIL further found out the owner was in prison and the wife had been handling affairs, and this is why it was neglected. They have been looking for another property.  RIL offered to sign a joint letter if need be to the owner addressing this matter. 
Rosezella announce her National Day of Prayer event tonight at 6:00pm at North Gate Mall.

4:00pm     Recess 

DAY 2
  CALL TO ORDER- Roll call

 The chair asked for everyone to review agenda for today in order to move forward. The ground rules were stated.  One change will take place. Will move to the agenda that the ED request for a pay raise. With necessary adjustments.   It was moved by Rashad B. and seconded by Steven N.

Vote on SPIL
Gale went over the SPIL in detail with the SILC. Acknowledgement from the Chair for Gale regarding the correction of the SPIL. The Executive Committee will give the collaborative recommendation regarding funding later in the discussion. Time was given for discussion, review, and corrections.  In reference to the part B funding, the chair stated that a recommendation was made regarding the funding distribution to distribute part B funding equally from the executive committee. Rashad did abstained. In regards to the SPIL, Dayran moved that an amendment be made to keep current funding as is until contract expire. Contracts expire every 3 years but  if  an amendment has to be presented, it must be done 6 months prior to the to DSE. This topic will come up for vote before May each FY if needed. ???second The SILC then voted on the entirety of the SPIL including part B funding.
1. Bristo, Rashad  - conflict
2. Broussard, Dayrn- YES

3. Cottonham, Danny-NO
4. Duplechine, Jamie-NO
5. Egle, Jill-YES
6. Fusilier, Rocky –conflict
7. Gray, Anita-NA
8. Granger, Mitch- conflict 
9. Harrell, Antoinette -NO
10. Hennessey, Sharron -YES
11. Nguyen, Steven -NO
12. Taylor, Erick -NO
13. Viltz, Rosezella- abstain 
Does not pass as is. 5 NO, YES 3
 Rosezella moved for recommendation from Executive Committee with amendment for funding of NH 45%, SLIC 45%, RIL-BR 5%, and RIL –NO 5%. Dayran B. seconded.

1. Bristo, Rashad  - conflict

2. Broussard, Dayrn- YES

3. Cottonham, Danny-NO

4. Duplechine, Jamie-YES

5. Egle, Jill-YES

6. Fusilier, Rocky –conflict

7. Gray, Anita-

8. Granger, Mitch- conflict 

9. Harrell, Antoinette -YES

10. Hennessey, Sharron -YES

11. Nguyen, Steven -YES

12. Taylor, Erick -NO

13. Viltz, Rosezella-YES

 Passes NO 2, YES 7
Break- 10 mins
Quorum was re- established. 

The SILC will come up with an equation for determine funding for future. 

 Approval of SPIL Draft with corrections to come through discussions from reminder of the meeting-   Dayran motioned and Rocky seconded.
VOTE ON BYLAWS AND P&P
Approval of P&P Manual – The ED went over the document in its entirety to the SILC.  Review, corrections, and discussions were stated. Approval of P&P Manual with corrections to come through discussions from reminder of the meeting-   Erick motioned and Dayan seconded. Motion approves. 

Approval of Bylaws- with corrections to come through discussions from reminder of the meeting-   Dayran motioned and Rosezella seconded. Motion approves.
Reappointment of members

Mitch asked to remain on the SILC from reappointment-

1. Bristo, Rashad  - YES

2. Broussard, Dayrn- YES

3. Cottonham, Danny-YES

4. Duplechine, Jamie-YES

5. Egle, Jill-YES

6. Fusilier, Rocky –YES

7. Gray, Anita-NA

8. Granger, Mitch-  YES

9. Harrell, Antoinette -NA

10. Hennessey, Sharron -YES

11. Nguyen, Steven -YES

12. Taylor, Erick -NO

13. Viltz, Rosezella- YES

Dayran asked to remain on the SILC from reappointment-

1. Bristo, Rashad  - YES

2. Broussard, Dayrn- YES

3. Cottonham, Danny-YES

4. Duplechine, Jamie-YES

5. Egle, Jill-YES

6. Fusilier, Rocky –YES

7. Gray, Anita-NA

8. Granger, Mitch- YES

9. Harrell, Antoinette -NA

10. Hennessey, Sharron -YES

11. Nguyen, Steven -YES

12. Taylor, Erick -NO

13. Viltz, Rosezella-abstain 

SPIL GOAL #1: Objective 1: Activity 2: Ongoing orientation of SILC members through sharing effective resources and services of each Council member 

Danny gave his experience at the SILC Congress. He was very pleased by the presentation from ED from GA regarding the disability act. Danny request to make this presentation apart of orientation for future.  The name of film is called inclusion, the story of the American Disability Act. It’s about 25 minutes long. Motion to include video by Mitch and Antoinette H. seconded.  


 Jessica reminded everyone to do orientation and ethics training to stay in compliance.


SPIL GOAL #1: Objective 1: Activity 5: SILC members provide updates on activities/events occurring in each member's local community that are opportunities for dissemination of IL philosophy and services

Jessica stated that the programs from SILC will be postponed this year due to Covid 19

SPIL GOAL #1: Objective 1: Activity 8: Partnerships with other advocacy groups by including reports from other groups or presentations from other groups  

SPIL GOAL #2: Objective 1: Activity 1: SILC Director will attend the LRC meeting and provide information on SILC activities and report back to the SILC information learned at the LRC meeting.

SPIL GOAL #2: Objective 2: Activity 1: Identify disability issues and organize campaign in favor of individuals with disabilities

Jamie stated that she will put together something virtual regarding REVUP.

Danny asked Jamie and Michelle to give an update regarding REVUP and emergency prep.  The chair of the REVUP committee, Jamie D. stated the events regarding REVUP have not be finalized because COVID.  Steven posed a question to do Revup virtually. Bambi suggested to maybe unify this cause on a larger capacity so that we would not miss this election year. Michelle gave an update on emergency prep and how the emergency round tables had to be pushed back because of COVID or may even be virtual. 

Michelle stated that a new person will take her place on the SILC once everything is over regarding Covid.

Request from Executive Director
The chair stated that a request has been made from the ED regarding a pay raise.  He gave a breakdown of her employment tenure without an increase in pay from the SILC. The Chair has formed a committee regarding the matter and research based of what other ED make across the country. Will use the last evaluation and a new one to compare.  The report will be brought to the Executive committee then to full council.  Will take a vote at the August meeting. Rashad will be the chair and other members are Dayran, Jamie D. Steven, and Erick.
SPIL GOAL #3: Objective1: Activity 2: Exploring opportunities for resource development for activities of the SILC and CILs

Ideas about community event 

 Daryn advised that any events be virtual.  Rosezella did a recap of what was allowed and what was not allowed based off information from SILC Congress. In regards to fundraising and public relations, it is not allowed.  Resource Development and Outreach is allowed. Fundraising can be done in collaborations with the CIL’s. A recap on what the SILC has done so far in this area was given. Danny would like to plan a legislative day or maybe do a roundtable and invite different legislative members.  SILC should start plaining in the fall. Mitch stated to have a letter in support a letter regarding FHF to keep their funding from SILC would be great. Danny asked the ED to draft a letter on behalf of SILC. All in favor for the letter with one abstain from Roszella. 
SPIL GOAL #3: Objective 2: Activity 1: Participating in webinars, conference calls, and training from national groups

Danny will submit to ED his written caption for the minutes.  Rosezella gave her experience with the SILC Congress and how she learned a lot. 
SPIL GOAL #1: Objective 1: Activity 7: Plans for the next annual meeting at a Center for Independent Living

The ED discussed the next meetings along with handouts regarding the dates were given.  

Next meeting may be a zoom meeting. Wil keep the council updated, but was decided to change from Baton Rouge to Lake Charles for location.
NEW Business
  Rosezella motioned to adjourn and Steven seconded.
 Approve minutes on Rozella Viltz motioned and Erick Taylor seconded with corrections. 
